TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

MINUTES OF OCTOBER 11, 2006

TOWNSHIP ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Keelan, Colvin and Houghton

Absent:  Scally, Martel

Alternates present:  Hein, Nothoff

Audience:  0

1. Meeting convened at 7:00 PM.

2. Minutes of September 13, 2006 are reviewed.  Two changes are made.  On page two, first sentence, “they should” is changed to “the ZBA should”.  In item 5, second line, “for these finding of facts” is deleted.  Motion by Houghton to accept as corrected is seconded and passed 3-0.

3. Keelan poses a question to the Board.  He wants to know how we know when an applicant is in compliance with a zoning variance?  Who enforces the variance?  He knows of a case where the ZBA made a ruling and that ruling is being totally ignored.  What does the Board want to do about that?  Nobody wants to go through this if there is not going to be compliance with our ruling.  Keelan was hoping Briggs would be at tonight’s meeting to get his input.  It is believed that Mr. Briggs, as Zoning Administrator should go out and measure footings first, with a final inspection at the completion of the project.  It is suggested that perhaps in the letter that is sent to the applicant after a variance is granted, a paragraph could be added stating in order to ensure compliance with this variance, two inspections will take place, etc. Please contact the Zoning Administrator to ensure that this happens.  A copy could then be given to Mr. Briggs, putting him on notice of what he has to do.   Mr. Houghton will find out what Mr. Briggs’ procedures are after a variance is granted-what he does and does not do.  Houghton also volunteered to draft a sample letter incorporating the suggested language for ZBA’s review at the next meeting.  Discussion continues, but no action is taken at this time.

4. Regarding Postings, Mr. Houghton asked if the Bulletin Board could be moved from King’s to Sonny’s, since King’s is closed during the winter.  Just a thought.  Houghton continued by reviewing the Appeal Form, Rules of Procedure and The Guidelines forms.  He had suggestions for changes to the forms, which he discussed with the Board.  It is also suggested that a cover letter could be composed outlining the steps the applicant must take when completing an application.  It is concluded that Houghton will type up amended drafts for the ZBA’s review for the next meeting.  There is no appeal scheduled for November.  

5. Administrative Matters.  As per requested during the Randolph variance request, Keelan has written a letter for the DNR, which the Randolph’s can forward, if they so desire.  It is decided to show this letter to Briggs and/or Spencer for their input.

Regarding the vacancy on the ZBA, Hein relates that Spencer is going to recommend at the Township Board Meeting Hein fill the vacancy and continue with one alternate, Nothoff.

6. With no further business, motion to adjourn at 8:40 PM passes 3-0.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary   

